
Freedom of Information Officer 

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 

Block 1, Knockview Buildings, 

Stormont Estate 

Belfast 

BT4 3SJ. 

17 October 2016 

Our reference: FO1101016/035 

RE: Request for information under Freedom of Information Act. 

Dear Mr Pitler, 

Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request submitted via email to 

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland (CJI) on 10 October 2016 in accordance 

with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Our understanding of the information requested is as follows: 

 copies of any and all recorded information held by CJINI about Bahrain since 1

January 2012;

 by recorded information you mean emails, minutes, briefing notes, reports,
evaluations and diary notes; and

 full details of a meeting between Brendan McGuigan and a delegation from

Bahrain's Office of the Ombudsman for the Ministry of the Interior in early 2013.

In response to your request I can confirm that the following information is being 

released: 

 Email correspondence received by CJI on 12 December 2012 requesting and
subsequently arranging a meeting a meeting between Bahrain's Police

Ombudsman and Brendan McGuigan or other CJI personnel to take place on 14

January 2013 (A);

 Copy of electronic diary entry confirming the time/date of the meeting (B);

 Copy of senior management team minutes from 9 January 2013 noting a meeting
with Brendan McGuigan and another CJI staff member and the Bahraini Police

Ombudsman will take place on 14 January 2013 (C);



 A copy of an article published in CJI's stakeholder newsletter 'The Spec' in March 
2013 with accompanying photograph about the meeting between the Bahrain's 

Police Ombudsman and other members of his delegation, Brendan McGuigan and  

other CJI personnel in January 2013 is publically available on our website - 

http://www.cjini.org/CJNI/files/18/188c4fe8-501a-46c0-8345-da9520340f3c.pdf. 

(D) and 

 Copy of a media enquiry received by CJI by email on 10 May 2016 and response 

provided on 11 May 2016 in relation to an enquiry received about Bahrain (E). 

 

The one hour meeting on 14 January 2013 was informal, and part of an information 

gathering programme organised by the United Kingdom Foreign and Commonwealth 

Office for the Bahraini delegation. No minutes were taken by CJI of the meeting and no 

evaluations/reports were prepared other than the aforementioned article for The Spec 

newsletter.  

 
I hope this information satisfies your request.  CJI holds no further information on 

Bahrain.   

 

Should this not satisfy your request for information, please contact in the first instance 

CJI’s Freedom of Information Officer.   

 

Their address is Freedom of Information Officer, Criminal Justice Inspection Northern 

Ireland, Block 1, Knockview Buildings, Belfast, BT4 3SJ or email info@cjini.org. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

  

 

 

James Corrigan 

Chief Executive  

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 
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